
 PENN TOWNSHIP 
Board of Supervisors 

Regular Meeting Minutes –  
Finnen Community Room 
Wednesday, July 19, 2023 

6:00 P.M. 
  
      The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 
July 19, 2023, in the Finnen Community Room, 260 Lewis Road, West Grove, PA 19390.  
 

Present:  
Victor Mantegna, Chair (excused)  
William “Radar” O’Connell, Vice Chair 
Curtis Mason, Sr., Supervisor  
Jay Ennis, Supervisor  
Laura Sperratore, Supervisor (excused) 
Karen Versuk, Director of Operations 
Scott Steele, Penn Planning and Historical Commission Chair 
Ralph Churchill, Planning Commission Vice Chair 
Marcelle Peyre-Ferry, Chester County Press 
3 Visitors 
 
Call to Order: Board Vice Chair O’Connell called the meeting to order at 6 p.m. He  announced that 
the Board met on July 6, 2023 in an executive session regarding legal matters related to the lawsuit 
filed by Avon Grove School District.  
 
Public Comment: A resident posed general questions regarding township meetings as it was his first 
visit to one. Board members responded.  
 
Items of Business: 

1. Regular Meeting Minutes/Special Meeting Minutes/Invoices/Treasurer’s Report –  
Supervisor Ennis made a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes from June 7 and the 
invoices for payment. Seconded by Supervisor Mason. All in favor, motion carried 3-0. 
Supervisor Ennis made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Seconded by Supervisor 
Mason. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 

2. Supervisor’s Reports –No report  
3. Engineering Reports – No report 
4. Planning Commission – Planning Commission Chair Scott Steele detailed upcoming items 

for the Board including the Tang Subdivision, the Mackey Subdivision, and McDonald’s drive 
through renovation.  

5. Historical Commission – Historical Commission Chair Scott Steele stated that the Red Rose 
Inn Sunday tour would be again on August 13th from noon to 2 p.m.  

6. Parks, Recreation and Trails Committee -- $500,000 contract for the DCED Local Share 
grant is received. Bids are due in on July 26, 2023 and will be presented to the Board on 
August 2.   

7. Road Master/Facilities Reports – Roadside stones are being refurbished and DTTaylor 
stormwater work is complete.  



8. Operations Report – Upcoming events were presented.  
Public Comments:  Board Vice Chair O’Connell asked if there was any public comment. Resident 
Daniel Warihay posed some questions about the new Sports Park and events. The Board and DOO 
Versuk responded and shared information and flyers.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  
Submitted by Karen Versuk 

 

 

  


